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July 12, 1976

MEMORANDUM FOR

THE SECRETARY OF DEFENSE
THE ATTORNEY GENERAL
THE SECRETARY OF THE INTERIOR
THE SECRETARY OF AGRICULTURE
THE SECRETARY OF COMMERCE
THE SECRETARY OF LABOR
THE SECRETARY OF HEALTH, EDUCATION,

AND WELFARE
THE SECRETARY OF HOUSING AND URBAN

DEVELOPMENT
THE SECRETARY OF TRANSPORTATION
DIRECTOR, OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT

AND BUDGET
CHAIRMAN OF THE COUNCIL OF ECONOMIC

ADVISERS J

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR, DOMESTIC COUNCIL
ADMINISTRATOR OF GENERAL SERVICES
ADMINISTRATOR, ENVIRONMENTAI5 PROTECTION

AGENCY
ADMINISTRATOR, ENERGY RESEARCH AND

DEVELOPMENT ADMINISTRATION
ADMINISTRATOR, FEDERAL ENERGY

ADMINISTRATION
CHAIRMAN, CIVIL SERVICE COMMISSION
ADMINISTRATOR, SMALL BUSINESS

ADMINISTRATION
DIRECTOR, U.S. ARMS CONTROL AND

DISARMAMENT AGENCY
DIRECTOR, COMMUNITY SERVICES

ADMINISTRATION t

The Secretary of Defense has recently repcrted-to me
on ghe activities of the Interaqencv Economic Adiustment-
Committeewhich was established

/ ~~~

ii 1970 to assist
‘-7

Defense impacted communities. I was especially pleased Y.
to learn of the Committee's assistance to communities
in providing new employment opportunities and in over-
coming other economic difficulties associated with
Defense realignment actions.
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I am advised that the Department of Defsnrs ha6 recently
announced additional

n owrhead u

n's
resources of the Federal

Government to alleviate economic difficulties caused
by necessary Defense realignment actions.

In furtherance of this commitment, each member is
directed to:

1. Maintain agency representation on the
Committee at the Under Secretary or
Deputy level.

2. Give priority attention to the critical
adjustment needs and applications sub-

.d by impacted communities.mitte

3. Review agency programs and statutory
autnorities to ensure suffiojent flexi--bility for quick response to critical
community adjustment requirements.

4. Streamline property disposal procedures.

5. Emphasize identification of early interim
civilian use of facilities.

I appreciate the cooperation and assistance which you
and your associates have given to Committee projects
in the past. I have asked the Secretary of Defense
to continue as Chairman and I would like you to
continue your support for the activities of this
Committee.




